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Mr. Ronaldo Lora is the current ASPOA secretary and likewise the 
webmaster of the ASPOA site.  He also is a representative of the 
20/40 Young Leaders for the region and hopefully can encourage 
more young adult ostomates from the different countries to take the 
cudgels for the 20/40 Young Adult Ostomates of ASPOA 
 
He is the president of the National Federation of Ostomates of the 
Philippines (NFOP, Inc). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


